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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2017/5913/P     2017/6335/L

 Address:           4 Keats Grove    NW3

Description:      Basement extension.

Case Officer:
  Nora-Andreea Constantinescu                      Date  13 December 2017 

We have no comments on the content and design of this proposal, which we believe would cause no harm, when completed, to this important house and our Conservation Area.   We are particularly pleased that the charming glazed entrance porch is to be retained virtually intact.

We are concerned, however, that no Construction Management Plan has been presented.  The location of No 4, close to the Keats Library, makes it imperative that more than the normal precautions are taken to safeguard public access along Keats Grove, especially pedestrian access to the Library, which is visited frequently by large numbers of adults and children.

Keats Grove is one of Hampstead’s narrow roadways, and obstruction to traffic by construction equipment and vehicles needs to be minimised at all times.

Basement excavation methods along the two lateral boundaries also must be carefully addressed.

Please ensure that a satisfactory CMP is in place before considering a decision.

